
 
All Shall Prophesy Frequently Asked Questions 
 

1. Is there a maximum number of participants?  
We are confirming that soon, but we are looking at cutting it off at around 80 
people. 
 

2. When will the sessions be? 
The meetings will be 7:30-9pm. 
 

3. Is it OK if we’re pretty ‘beginner’?! 
Absolutely!  
 

4. Is the course only for people involved in Filling Station? Do we need to 
belong to a Filling Station group to attend? 
You don’t need to be involved in a Filling Station, we would love you to join. All 
Shall Prophesy is for anyone. We are here to serve the church across the world. 
 

5. Is this the first year you've done this or has it been running for a while? 
Simon and Hellie have both run prophetic courses / training before (for about 20 
years) but this is the first time they have run something like this through Filling 
Station.  
 

6. Will there be an opportunity to speak in small groups? 
Yes, we will have breakout rooms with activations, where you can ask questions 
and have a go! 
 

7. What do you mean by activations? 
An activation is an amazing opportunity to practise listening to the Lord… they 
are like activities. Activations are designed to put you in a place to press in to 
listen to the Lord. It’s about being intentional to listen in to the Lord.  
 

8. Will there will be homework? 
Yes, there will assignments and activations. 
 



9. How many hours a week are you expecting us to do outside of the monthly 
Zoom teaching? 
The more you can invest in the course, the more you will get out of it. We would 
suggest it being around a couple of hours a week. The homework shouldn’t be a 
pressure or burden for you, but an opportunity to press into, and something you 
really enjoy getting more confident in hearing God’s voice. 
 

10. Is there a pre-Course reading list? 
Yes, there will be a reading list, but not before the course! We will be sharing this 
reading in due course. 
 

11. Will we meet in person? 
We will meet in January in Cheltenham (TBC Saturday 10th January 2026). Hellie 
& Simon are running a Conference called Clear Vision on that day, and the 
evening will also include an extra session for those signed up for All Shall 
Prophesy. The in-person evening won’t be on zoom, but please don’t worry if you 
can’t make this in-person session. You can still do the course! 
 

12. If I miss a session, or can’t join, is it possible to get a recording?  
They will all be recorded, and they will all be available to you. We will only be 
recording the main teaching sessions and activations. Break-out groups will not 
be recorded. 
 

13. Can we sign up before September then pay the first instalment in 
September? 
Yes you can, but please be in touch with Lisa at lisa@thefillingstation.org. 
Otherwise, monthly payments are from 1 September, and if you’d prefer to pay a 
one-off fee, you can sign-up now. 
 

14. Can I sponsor a place on the course? 
Yes, please let us know if you feel you could cover the cost of someone else. 
Please email lisa@thefillingstation.org.  

  
15. If you are struggling with costs, please email us. We don’t want anyone to 

miss out.  
However, as we have limited bursary, based on gifts from other people, the 
bursary cannot cover any reading list or travel to Cheltenham.  

 

16. Is there a way to Gift Aid the course fee? 
We can’t Gift Aid the course fee, but we would so value any extra donations you 
feel to give, to support the Filling Station. 

https://thefillingstation.org/clear-vision/
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